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VARIATION OF HACKNEY CARRIAGE FARES 2004

At a meeting of the Licensing Regulatory Panel on 23rd September 2004 Members considered a report submitted by the Director of Corporate Services requesting an increase in the current Hackney Carriage Fare Tariff.

Members resolved that approval be given to the proposed increase subject to no objections being received after inclusion of the fare increase in the local newspaper.

However, the final decision was deferred until this morning’s meeting to allow enquiries to be made in relation to questions asked by Members regarding an item included in the report that could not be answered at the September meeting.

The first request was that the distances applicable to tariffs 1 and 2 are investigated as to their origin.  The formula for calculating taxi fares in Salford was one that was introduced nationally in 1976 and adopted by most Local Authorities throughout the UK.  It was authorised by the then Accident Prevention and Licensing Committee in that year and was chaired at that time by Councillor Dr. Jaffe.  It has been in existence ever since.

The formula must allow for a minimum fare and distance within the first mile.  The remaining distance to the termination of that mile is then split up into equal sections by yardage/metres.

On commencement of the minimum distance, the meter displays the minimum fare applicable at the time and on completion of the distance the meter records the next increase in fare, continuing to display each further increase over subsequent set distances. Any tariff increases are therefore made by raising the fare for each of the recorded distances by the appropriate amount.

The second question voiced by Members was brought to light as a result of a request by the Salford Taxi trade to vary the commencement time of tariff two from its current 11pm start to an earlier time of 10.30pm.  Members rejected this request but made a proposal that the commencement time for tariff two should, in their view, commence even later than the current time of 11pm and suggested 12 midnight.

The 11pm start for tariff two has been in existence since 1976.  It was implemented during the same period as the introduction of the limitation of Hackney Carriage licences and the use of meters and authorised by the Accident Prevention and Licensing Committee.

The time scale 11pm to 5am was based on a decision at the time that those hours were deemed to be the most anti-social hours to operate and the drivers who were willing to work during that period should receive enhanced payments to reflect this.  Neighbouring Local Authorities operate a variety of time scales for the tariff two fare.  They vary from 11pm to 6am, 12 midnight to 7am, with two Authorities even commencing at 10pm.

There appears to be no set time to commence night-time working and Local Authorities nationally would seem to implement their own individual time-scales based on their definition of unsociable hours and knowledge of transport requirements in their area.

It should be noted that those Authorities within the Greater Manchester region who commence tariff two at midnight utilise an extended finish time compared with that of Salford, thereby allowing for a longer time period when the enhanced fare structure can be used.

There is nothing in law to prevent Members from authorising a later starting time for tariff two. However it is felt that any reduction in periods when drivers could enhance their income would be unfair and could reduce even further the numbers of drivers willing to work late at night and could lead to a shortage of taxis during that period.

It is therefore suggested that the current start time of 11pm remains, and is included in the 2004 fare variation already authorised by Members.

Mr. Paul Joy the Transport and General Works Union representative for Salford Taxi Drivers has expressed his wish to speak to the Panel this morning on the current Salford fares policy.  As he has already been invited to attend the Panel Meeting by Members on another matter, it is requested that he be allowed to speak on the Hackney tariff.  He will be accompanied by Mr. T. McIntyre the Transport and General Workers Union National Delegate for taxis. 

